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Editorial

Hochul makes the right choice

Democrat won’t run against Higgins even though new district favors GOP

Updated: March 17, 2012, 8:35 AM 

 Don’t feel sorry for Kathleen C. Hochul. The Erie County Democrat knew what she was getting into when she ran for the Western New York congressional seat vacated by Chris Lee. Instead, feel sorry for Hochul’s constituents, who are caught in the cross hairs of the redistricting process and could lose one of the most effective freshman representatives this region has seen.

When Hochul, then Erie County clerk, decided to run against Assemblywoman Jane Corwin, R-Clarence, she knew the 26th District could vanish into the mists of history. The results of the 2010 census were in and New York was going to lose two seats in Congress (thank you, Albany, for policies that drive away population).

Because state legislators dragged their feet on redistricting, a judge has drawn up the new districts. Hochul, who lives in Amherst, and Rep. Brian Higgins, D-Buffalo, would live in the same district, the 26th. Hochul has said she won’t run against Higgins, partly because of friendship and partly, one suspects, because she understands the concept of futility: Higgins is well-established and well-regarded.

Hochul’s plan, assuming the judge’s redistricting is approved by a federal court, is to run in Western New York’s other congressional district, the 27th. That would include Buffalo’s outer suburbs and a huge swath of rural territory stretching eastward to Ontario County. The district appears to offer around a 7 percent advantage for Republicans.

Of course, Hochul managed to win her seat last year in a heavily Republican district, previously represented by Lee and, before him, Thomas Reynolds. But that was a special election, conducted under the dark political cloud of an unpopular Republican plan to recast Medicare. The issues and the turnout are liable to line up differently in a regular election that will also decide the next president.

The names of many capable Republicans are also surfacing as potential candidates in the new district, among them State Sen. Patrick Gallivan, Assembly Minority Leader Brian Kolb and former Erie County Executive Chris Collins. All could be formidable candidates and perhaps even potent members of Congress.

This matter is a long way from being settled and we are not about to prejudge any of the possible matchups. But we can judge Hochul, because she has been both diligent and effective. It would be a shame if voters did not have the chance to consider her when they go to the polls. By running in the new district, she has made a wise choice not only for herself, but for those who value competitiveness in their elections.
AD-129, AD-147
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